
Go with God’s Blessing Thanksgiving 

Celebration  Carol and Morrie Cook are moving to 

Florida after many years of serving here at Bethel.  We 
have a couple events planned so that we can say “thank 
you” and wish them blessings on their new adventure. 

Friday, November 10th   5:00-8:00 p.m.   
Fellowship Hall. Pizza Party and Open House 

Join us for an informal gathering of friends for pizza, 
salads and desserts.  Come for ten minutes or stay the 
entire time.  Please contact the church office with the 
number of family members attending so that we will 
have a count for the pizza. 847-244-9647 or 
office@bethelgurnee.org 

Sunday, November 12th  9:00 a.m. and 11:45 a.m.   
In the Fellowship Hall.  Coffee Hour Receptions 
 following both morning church services. 

Carol and Morrie have asked that there be no gifts.  
However, we will be collecting contributions in their 
honor that will be given to COOL and Love INC. 
If you would like more information, or would like to help 
with these events, please contact Dave & Cheryl Ross: 
847-244-2809 or daveross945@comcast.net 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Bethel Fall Clean Up Join the Bethel 

Property Board on Saturday, Oct. 28 as 
we prepare the building and grounds for 
the upcoming winter months.  Lists will be posted so  
you can see what you might want to do. We’ll start 
at 8:30 a.m. with prayer, coffee and donuts and then get 
to it.  Many hands make light the work!  
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Annual Voters’ Meeting - October 29, 6:30 p.m.   

The annual meeting is where we define the budget for 
2018, as well as elect leaders to serve in the various roles 
of our Congregation. Your presence matters. All 
members over the age of 18 are eligible to vote, but       
all others (including youth, and non-Members) are 
welcome to come and hear the information, and provide 
input.        ~ The Council 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Youth Group Gift Card Fundraiser  Order forms 

are available on the Hub and on the YFM 
bulletin board.  The deadline for orders 
will be Sunday, October 29.  Check and 
completed form can be put in the black 

registration box on the Hub or turned into the office.   
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Bethel Fall Fest Fundraiser 
Friday, October 27 starting at 
6:00 p.m.  Fun & fellowship, 
everyone is welcome!  Doors will 
open at 6:00 p.m. for dinner.    Here is the schedule of 
what will be happening at Fall Fest: 
Chili & Hotdog Dinner 6:00—6:45 p.m.   Donations will 

be accepted. Please sign up for dinner by the Hub.    
Chili Cook-Off  6:00—6:30 p.m. Taste chili and vote for 

your favorite!!!  A prize will be awarded for the best chili. 
Trick or Treating/Games 6:30 p.m.  Adults and children 

can wear a fun costume, and the kids can trick or treat 
from table to table in the gym. Everyone is welcome to 
bring candy and a game for the children to play.  We will 
have tables set up for the games in the gym.  ***NO scary 
costumes, masks, or weapons allowed.***  
Balloon Pop Fundraiser   The Balloon Pop will replace 

the silent auction this year. Buy a balloon and win a prize 
every time. We have gift certificates to many wonderful 
places around Gurnee and other prizes.   
Help Needed   Help is needed in the kitchen serving and 

cleaning up. You can also help with Trick or Treating/
Games.  Please sign up on the Hub.   
Fall Fest Set Up   On Thursday, October 26 at 6:30 p.m. 

we will be setting up tables and chairs.  Please show up if 
you can help.  If you have questions please email Donna 
Stutzman at preschool@bethelgurnee.org.   
ɕɕɕ $ÉÎÎÅÒ ÆÕÎÄÉÎÇ ÉÓ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅÄ ÂÙ 4ÈÒÉÖÅÎÔ !ÃÔÉÏÎ ÇÒÁÎÔÓȢ 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Bridges Out of Poverty The "ÒÉÄÇÅÓ /ÕÔ ÏÆ 0ÏÖÅÒÔÙ 

workshop will begin this Tuesday, 
October 24 for 3 weeks.  We will meet 
6:15 p.m. - 8:15 p.m. at Bethel. I would 
love for you to come! Register online at 

www.livingjustly.us/register.       ~ Susan Squires 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
Placemat Course  A Placemat course will be held 

this week, Wednesday, October 25 from 6:30 p.m. -   
9:00 p.m. This will be a one-session version of the 
Placemat Course where Pastor Squires visually lays out 
the basics of the Christian faith and how Lutheran 
theology helps us understand God's grace.  If this date 
does not work for you, this course will also be held on 
Saturday, November 18 at 9:30 a.m. -  12:00 p.m.  Please 
contact the church office if you would like to attend one 
of these courses. 

mailto:office@bethelgurnee.org
http://www.livingjustly.us/register
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Reformation Day - October 29th!   
Hear Ye....Year Ye.....As hot summer temps to cool breezes give 
way.  We hope you will join us to celebrate Reformation 
Day!  As we fellowship, learn and great feats do applaud, 
together our hearts will draw closer to God!  Calling all kids 
to join us for this awesome Reformation Day fun!  On  Oct. 29, 
the kids will attend their music session with Mrs. Souza as 
usual.  But....during their classroom time, we will meet in the 
Fellowship Hall to learn a bit about the Reformation,             
play games, have some fun and partake in "photo 
booth" opportunities!   We look forward to sharing the event 
with you!    ~ Mrs. Sanders and Mrs. Brazda 

This week’s Sunday School lesson is Jeremiah & God’s 

New Covenant.  Thank you to Pastor Squires for this awesome 
summary. Jeremiah was a prophet in the last days before 
God’s people were taken into exile by the Babylonians. He 
proclaimed God’s Word as the Babylonians crept closer and 
closer to Jerusalem. The people trembled, because destruction 
and death were right around the corner. They trembled and 
needed hope from God which Jeremiah spoke.  The text from 
Jeremiah is a promise from God that brings the sweet relief 
that the people needed. But it is hard to rejoice about that 
promise if we don’t realize that we are trembling and need 
relief. That promise is hard for us to understand sometimes as 
we consider our day to day lives today.  So, think about your 
spiritual life; your inner life and thoughts. Think about your 
relationship with God.  So tremble, and be calmed. God’s 
promise in Jeremiah calms your troubled heart.  God has saved 
you by His own action. He has calmed your troubled heart by 
giving you the forgiveness of all of your sins. 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
LWML News Kathy Schwartz is looking for Thanksgiving 

pies again this year.   Redeemer Lutheran in Waukegan is 
hosting Thanksgiving dinner for servicemen and women from 
Great Lakes. They would like help from each church in our 
zone to make 6 homemade apple or pumpkin pies.  There is a 
sign up sheet on the hub if you would like to help.  Call 
Kathy (847-975-9637) if you have questions. 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

DEADLINE  November Big Buzz  
Thursday, October 26th at 9:00 a.m.  

 

 Worship Schedule 
Sunday 8:00 a.m. & 10:45 a.m. 

Communion  
1st, 3rd, 5th Sunday  

 

Office Hours  
-ÏÎÄÁÙȟ 4ÕÅÓÄÁÙ Ǫ 4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ 

9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙ Ǫ &ÒÉÄÁÙ 

9:00 a.m.—12:00 p.m. 
 

Last Weekȭs Attendance  
Sunday 8:00 a.m. -  112 

Sunday 10:45 a.m. -  105 
Sunday School -  102 

THE COLD WEATHER IS COMING! LOVE Inc.    

will be hosting a winter coat 
distribution at the First Presbyterian 
church in Waukegan November 9, 10 

and 11. While they receive a good supply of warm 
coats, there is a great need for boots and gloves, 
especially for children. Bethel will be taking 
donations of warm boots and mitts (new or gently 
used) for all ages for this event. Please drop your 
donations off in the box in the hallway from now 
until November 7th. If you have any ???s, please 
contact Teresa (flowersteresa2@gmail.com). You 
also can help by assisting in the coat distribution. 
Please contact Dave at daveross945@comcast.net if 
you are able to volunteer for this event. 
________________ ____________ ___________ ___________ ____________ ___________ ___________ ___________ ____________ ___________ ___________ ____________ ___________ ___________ ___________ ____________ ___________ ___________ ____________ ___________ ___________ ___________ ____________ ___________ ___________ ____________ ___________ ___________ __________ ________________ ____________ ___________ ___________ ____________ ___________ ___________ ___________ ____________ ___________ ___________ ____________ ___________ ___________ ___________ ____________ ___________ ___________ ____________ ___________ ___________ ___________ ____________ ___________ ______  

This Weekȭs Calendar 
 

Monday, October 23  

 12:30 p.m.—Staff Meeting 

 5:30 p.m. - Basketball 

Tuesday, October 24 

 10:15 a.m. - Mom’s Bible Study 

  6:15 p.m.—Confirmation, FEET,  

   First Communion, "ÒÉÄÇÅÓ /ÕÔ ÏÆ 0ÏÖÅÒÔÙ  

  7:00 p.m. - Care in Community Meeting 

Wednesday, October 25 

 6:30 p.m. - Placemat Course 

Thursday, October 26 

 6:30 p.m. - Bethel Fall Fest Set-Up 

 7:30 p.m. - Adult Vocal Choir 

Friday, October 27   Pastorȭs Day Off  

 6:00 p.m. - Fall Fest!  Trick or Treat Party/Dinner 

Saturday, October 28   Pastorȭs Day Off 

 8:30 a.m. -  Bethel Fall Clean Up 

Sunday, October 29   BLAST Gift Card Order Deadline 

 8:00 a.m.—Communion in GYM 

 9:00 a.m. - Fellowship 

 9:30 a.m. - Sunday School & Bible Study 

 10:45 a.m. - Communion in GYM 

 6:30 p.m. - Voters’ Meeting 

 8:00 a.m.    10:45 a.m. 
Elders: Mike Bandman, Paul Krueger Bill Schwartz, Jack Warneke 
Acolytes: Liam Maag Lauren Swanson 

Ushers: Dave Hoffmeister, OPEN John Zilligen, Noah Zilligen 

Lay Readers: Diane Driver, Tom Driver Scott Mundrick, Diane Mundrick 

Greeters: Somppi Family, Carla Thompson Boyle Family, Chudy Family 

Contact Team: Roxanne Edge Ann Souza 

Nursery: OPEN OPEN 

Fellowship: Pellettiere & Nuechterlein Families  

Fellowship Set up: Chuck Johnson  

October Altar Guild: Sheila Bunnell, Diane Sanders  

October Counters: David Ross, Cheryl Ross  

Serving Next Week 

Tuesday Greeter:   (10/24)  Jason Adams 
 

Scripture Readings:      Psalm 46   Romans 3:19ð28   John 8:31ð36 

  Sunday 8:00 a.m.    Sunday 10:45 a.m.    

Elder: Mike Bandman Rich Arnold 

Comm/Asst. Elder: Bob Souza Jack Warneke 

Acolytes: Jeremy Leicht, Logan Rosenthal Lily Freehling 

Ushers: OPEN, OPEN John Schultz, OPEN 

Lay Readers: Lynn Faitsch, Tim Faitsch Jose Rayos, Randy Gifford 
Greeters: OPEN, Pipia/Erwin Family Rayos Family, Swanson Family 

Fellowship: Kozlik/Ramon  

Oct. Altar Guild: Diane Rogala Diane Sanders 

Oct. Counters: Margie Tatgenhorst Sue Best 

tel:%28847-975-9637

